
In 2010 the U.N. agreed to a resolution declaring the human right to “safe and clean drinking 
water and sanitation.” 
 
Safe and clean water is very important to me. Especially as my spouse and I have been trying 
to conceive our first child, I am extremely alarmed that such dangerously persistent carcinogens 
and endocrine disruptors are allowed to pollute our drinking water.  
As for fire safety, safer alternatives exist that don't cause long-term harm to our water, land, 
wildlife and people.  
 
Please protect our drinking water by vigorously supporting passage of SB 121 and HB 171. 
 
Fenra Bondarenko 
Anchorage, AK 99518 

Hello, 
 
I understand there is a hearing today on HB171.  The safety of our drinking water, our 
most precious resource, is of utmost importance to me, and I hope for the governing 
body of this state as well. 
Please get this bill out for a vote this session!! The health of our population should come 
be prioritized! 
 
I grew up near a former navy base, and when I was in high school, it was discovered 
that the well water in the nearby neighborhood was contaminated.  Everyone had to 
haul in water for basic needs every day.  People died of cancer at crazy rates.  We 
know that PFAS are very dangerous, and it is incumbent upon our elected officials to do 
the right thing.  Do not put it off again for a future session, please! 
 
 
Thank you, 
Peggy Finnegan 
Anchorage, AK 99517 
 

 
I am a resident of Gustavus directly in the path of PFAS washed from airport AFFF foam.  It has ruined 
my business, health and retirement that I worked for for 40 years.  Please allow regulation of PFAS and 
stop AFFF from poisoning our precious life giving water.   
 
This contaminant has been shielded long enough by those profiting from its use and their dishonest 
careless business practices.  It is time to protect Alaskans from this devastation.  I seek your help in 
passing SB 176. 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
Joann Lesh 

 
Dear House Resources Committee: 
 



Please pass HB 171, an important health proposal. Many AK communities have contaminated drinking 
water, and immediate action must be taken.  
 
This is your chance to protect the health of many Alaskans. Let’s end the use of PFAS. HB 171 allows 
voluntary blood testing for those exposed, an important step. 
 
Our communities are counting on you for this important health action. Thank you.  
 
 
Lin Davis 
Juneau 99801 
 


